
 
 
Florida WIC Client Notice September 23, 2024: Refrigerated Lactaid Milk Recall 
 
Summary:  On September 20, 2024, HP Hood LLC announced a voluntary recall on certain 96 oz. containers 
of Lactaid Milk because the product may contain trace amounts of almond, which is not listed on the label.  
People who have an allergy or severe sensitivity to almonds may run the risk of serious or life-threatening 
allergic reaction if they consume these products. No illnesses have been reported to date. 
 
The products listed in the chart below may have been purchased with WIC benefits. This recall applies to only 
those products that contain the code 51-4109 P2 and the Best By Date specified in the chart below. 

 
Product  UPC Best By Date Code  Image 

96 oz. Lactaid 
Whole Milk 

041383090738 NOV 22 24 
NOV 23 24 
NOV 25 24 
NOV 26 24 
NOV 27 24 
NOV 28 24 
DEC 02 24 
DEC 03 24 
DEC 04 24 

51-4109 P2 

 
96 oz. Lactaid 2% 

Milk 
041383090721 NOV 23 24 

NOV 24 24 
NOV 28 24 
NOV 29 24 
NOV 30 24 
DEC 01 24 
DEC 04 24 

51-4109 P2 

 
96 oz. Lactaid 1% 

Milk 
041383090714 NOV 24 24 

NOV 25 24 
DEC 05 24 

51-4109 P2 

 



 
 

96 oz. Lactaid Fat 
Free Milk 

041383090707 NOV 24 24 
NOV 25 24 

51-4109 P2 

 
 
The code and Best By Date can be found in the center-top area of the container, as pictured in the image 
below. 

 
 

What to do: 

1. If you have any 96 oz. refrigerated containers of the Lactaid products listed above, check the code and 
expiration date.  

2. If the information matches, and the product was purchased using your Florida WIC EBT card, you may 
return it to the store where it was purchased to exchange it for an unaffected product, if one is available.  

3. If you or your family are experiencing an adverse reaction after consuming this product, immediately call 
your health care provider.  

4. For more information, contact Hood Consumer Affairs at 800-242-2423 Monday through Friday from 9 a.m. 
to 5 p.m. ET.  

5. There are other Lactaid items that are potentially contaminated, which are not available through Florida 
WIC.  For a complete list please visit: HP Hood LLC Recalls Select Units of 96 oz Refrigerated Lactaid Milk 
Due to Possible Almond Allergen | FDA. 
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